PLVD August Meeting
PILLSBURY LAKE VILLAGE DISTRICT·SUNDAY, AUGUST 18, 2019·7 MINUTES3 Reads
PLVD Monthly Meeting August 14, 2019
Present: Commissioner Strittmatter, Commissioner Scott, Commissioner Vasquez, Treasurer Jamie Dow, Clerk Marcia Pawlowski
Guests: Dora Collins, Joe Pawlowski, Sandy Estep, Claudette Levesque, Pete & Donna Kenny, Christine Holland, Bruce Waite, Kathy Abrams, Dianne Lauffer, Alison Scott, Dick & Cynthia Rubant, Dodie Roberts, Kimberly Taylor, Frank & Jeannette Baker, and Gary French.
Commissioner Strittmatter made a motion to open the meeting at 6:05 pm. Seconded by Commissioner Vasquez and unanimously approved.
Minutes from for July 10, 2019, meeting were not read. They are available in the Grapevine, on the website https://groups.yahoo.com/group/Pillsburylake, and the PLVD Facebook page.
Treasurer’s Report
Jamie Dow, Treasurer shared that there are three (3) pending bills: WSO $1,620.00, Pump Station Maintenance; Upton & Hatfield $2,722.50, Legal Services; and State of NH-DES $7,365.76, Meter Bond Payment. Commissioner Strittmatter made a motion to pay these bills, seconded by Commissioner Scott and unanimously approved.
The following customer is 60+ days overdue – Cecchetelli, Lot 5-22.
Commissioner Strittmater made a motion for the Treasurer to write a letter to withdraw $2,722.50 from the Legal ETF to replenish the General Fund for payment made to Upton & Hatfield. Commissioner Scott seconded and the motion unanimously approved.
Commissioner Strittmater made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Commissioner Scott and unanimously approved.
Old/New Business
Jamie Dow, Treasurer shared that she forwarded an email to Commissioner Vasquez regarding Water Construction Projects Assistance Program. Commissioner Vasquez shared that she has done some research on this and there are several different variables. One is that we would not receive just a grant, but that we would first get a loan and then the grant and that they are less likely to approve the grant without first getting a loan. Commissioner Vasquez shared that there is one we could qualify for but we would need a loan which requires voter approval. Commissioner Strittmater also shared that there is a grant that is due in September. DES said that we should qualify for this grant and that it is a construction grant.
Jamie Dow shared that there are still several water meters reading backwards. Commissioner Scott shared that when he was in contact with Sensus that we need a new Command Link to auto read from the road and that the new Link has two chips. The present system is not set up to read the new meters. The software on the handheld needs to be updated at no cost and then the cost of the Command Link which is under $1,000.
Jamie Dow shared that we have received notices from Lewis Tree Services that they will be cutting and doing vegetation management on right of way 1305.
Commissioner Scott shared that the treatment that we are doing on the lake this year is different from previous treatments. This treatment needs to be applied during the middle of August to the middle of September to be effective. The way this herbicide works is that it is applied to the surface and then goes to the root and kills the root system. The monies have been approved as a budgeted expense, however, there are cash flow issues where the money is not available until later in the year. Due to the Cash Flow we will be doing 10 acres instead of the 20 acres. The monies budgeted ($10,000.00) for Deweeding will still go into the Deweeding CRF. It is just not going in until we receive the 2nd check from Taxes in November/December. Our treatment dates are September 4 or September 10. Commissioner Scott said that after he gives the date to SOLitude they will send out a letter. Two weeks prior to the treatment all abutters will receive a letter and notification of the deweeding process will be published in several newspapers. We will also be posting this on the Facebook page. Just before the treatment there will be postings on trees and utility poles. There was some discussion from the residents regarding this process. Commissioner Scott will contact SOLitude to have the deweeding for lilies done September 4, 2019.
Commissioner Strittmater shared that last week the state came and did a physical audit and we have several improvements that need to be done within 30 days. Some improvements will need to be completed in the future.
· Two pumps need to be replaced. We already have approval to replace the one pump at the annual meeting.
· We need to install/replace four (4) flushing hydrants
Commissioner Strittmater shared that to do these repairs will be approximately $45,000.
These repairs will cause cash flow issues, and cannot go over the voted appropriations. There are also 2 leaks that have not been located. These need to be located and fixed. The Commissioners, WSO and the State cannot locate these leaks, but they are there. An outside firm will most likely need to be hired to locate these leaks. There was much discussion from the residents regarding the difficulty with the current water condition, need to flush lines, and the time that this change started. It was shared with the residents that if they need to flush their lines to take a meter reading (picture) before and after. You can then submit a written request and/or come to the monthly meeting and the Commissioners will review it and you may receive an abatement which will appear as a credit on your next billing. The Commissioners shared their appreciation of the comments that have been made, because they are trying to figure out the root cause, when this issue began and how best can it be corrected. Commissioner Strittmater shared that the extra pressure on the current system with these leaks has caused some of these difficulties. This is why we need to get these leaks repaired as well as do the work required by the state. Commissioner Strittmater shared that we do have some money in the budget, but that we cannot take out loans nor can we increase the tax rate. The state has pushed our position up on the grant list and this is why we need to complete and submit the paperwork for these grants soon. This is where the bad news happens. The money will come from those on the water system through an increase in fees. The Commissioners will be checking into the possibilities of grants that we would qualify for. Commissioner Strittmater made a motion to keep the monthly charge as is and lower the amount from 1500 gallons to 1000 gallons and increase the amount from $.02 to $.03 per gallon over the 1000. This would be effective on the June/July/August billing. Motion seconded by Commissioner Scott and unanimously approved.
Commissioner Strittmater shared that there were some issues regarding the safety of the playground and Commissioner Vasquez had a meeting with our insurance company, (Primex) a few weeks ago. They shared with her the areas where we are not meeting safety requirements as well as the equipment is outdated and not of playground quality. The Commissioners posted the signs for an immediate shut down of the playground areas as well as posting this on Facebook. Commissioner Vasquez shared several of the safety standards that need to be put in place as well as equipment that needs to be replaced. Commissioner Vasquez shared that we need to come together as a community with a plan/template of what needs to be done to see the playground look like and meet the needs of this area. We would also look for grants, do fund raisers, as well as accept any donations. This will need to be a community project.
Commissioner Strittmater shared that Commissioner Vasquez will be doing a lot of the research on the availability of grants toward the repairs needed for the water system and updates needed on the water system network. Money was budgeted for repairs and maintenance and we will be putting monies in the Trust funds. Keeping that in mind the money we get from the town after the tax bills are paid will need to last until August. Joe Pawlowski asked where the Commissioners are in the process of RFP’s. In the June meeting you said you would be working on these in a working session. We should be able to get a list of contractors for this work from the state. Commissioner Strittmater shared that the contracts are active until October 2019 and that they will be sending out RFPs in the near future.
Commissioner Strittmater made a motion at 8:01 pm to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Vasquez seconded and unanimously approved.
Signed Marcia Pawlowski
Marcia Pawlowski, Clerk
Pillsbury Lake Village District
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